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Headteacher’s update …

Mrs Lawson

The last day of the school year is finally upon us and what a busy year.  The last few weeks 
of this term have been especially full with so many different and varied events. 

The school’s Sport’s Day, really kicked off the events for us.  So many students took part in 
activities and supported others so positively.  There is always a real sense of teamwork 
throughout the day which is evident from the cheering on from each of the Houses, but 
also in the great sportsmanship demonstrated by all competitors.  What really encapsulated
the superb ethos of our students for me when, during one of the sprint races, a student 
tripped and fell in front of another student.  Instead of running on, the student stopped and helped the other 
competitor up so they could both finish the race.  Congratulations to all of our competitors and winners who will 
be receiving their medals this afternoon.

The Year 6 Transition days and parent’s evening were such a positive experience for everyone.  The Year 6s came 
into school full of enthusiasm and everyone took a full part in all of the activities. The staff team are very much 
looking forward to seeing them in September.  

There have been so many opportunities this term to be involved in different activities including the language 
lessons a number of our students have planned and delivered. Staff, students and I very much enjoyed learning 
Russian, Polish, Urdu, Hungarian and Romanian each week led by our excellent student tutors.  Getting involved 
was certainly the theme of the GIV Project (Get Involved – Volunteering) where our 6th Form and Year 9 students 
took part in a variety of activities and community projects, many of which are included in this newsletter.  

There have been many trips and visits throughout this term both local and more further afield.  From Duxford to 
Germany to South Africa and eSwatini, our students will treasure these memories for many years to come.

Meanwhile back in school, Radfactor was a very special event organised by our Year 10 Music group who brought 
together a vast array of talent in an incredibly entertaining evening.  Every act gave a polished performance and I 
found it difficult to pick between them all.  Congratulations to our winners and I look forward to watching how 
they develop their talents in the years to come.  

Immersion day, yesterday provided the students with unique opportunities to experience a range of activities 
which promote key learning skills such as resilience, teamwork, deduction and mindfulness.  As ever, the entire 
staff planned imaginative and exciting activities which captured the imaginations of all of the students taking 
part.  The whole day was full of exciting learning experiences including a murder mystery, circus skills, Yoga and 
mindfulness training, golf football, first aid training, problem solving races, trips to Salcey Forrest and human 
table football, to name but a few!  Photos from some of these events are on the school’s Facebook page.

One of our favourite evenings of the school year is our Awards Ceremony which celebrates the outstanding work 
and efforts of so many students throughout the year.  We are all so proud of our students, it is always fantastic to 
hear from their teachers why each student has been awarded their trophy.  Congratulations to the 229 winners 
from Year 7 to 13.

The last event of the year is the presentation of the House Trophies, a culmination of all of the efforts and 
contribution of each student for each House.  Points are awarded throughout the year for attendance, 
punctuality, attitudes to learning and House competitions and trophies for each are awarded to the House.  I 
particularly enjoy how suddenly competitive the Heads of House become on the last day of the school year as 
they try to anticipate what their House might win this year.  This has always been a very closely guarded secret 
until the big reveal this afternoon.  Well done to each House and particularly the winning House.

This time of year is always a little sad as we say farewell to staff who are moving on or retiring, but it is also a 
time to celebrate the contributions each has made to the school. This is especially true of our Librarian, Sheila 
Beales who has been part of The Radcliffe family since 1992.  We all wish her well in her retirement and thank 
her for everything she has brought to the school over the years.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our parents for the support you give throughout the 
year. I hope you all have a great and safe summer and I look forward to seeing everyone refreshed and ready for 
another exciting year in September.





English

In their English lessons, 7En1 have been investigating ocean pollution and the 
devastating impact that the use of plastic items can have on the environment. 

Using the Non-Fiction skills they have focussed on this term, the class have created 
factual campaigns to help raise awareness of the damage caused by plastic use and to 
encourage the school to reduce its plastic footprint.

On Friday 25th May the whole class presented their campaigns on the school stage to a 
very impressed audience! 





Year
Maths awards for outstanding 

achievements

7 Harry Yeo

8 Alister Scott

9 Kieran O’Callaghan and Milan Leal

10 Peter Roder

11 Alice Gambles

12 Core Emily Bartlett

12FM David Roder

13Core Ellie Johnston

13FM Nathaniel Hill

Maths



Careers Information Advice and Guidance

We are pleased to have received nearly £300 of 

careers guidance books for our library. The books were 

kindly donated by https://www.how2become.com and 

cover a range of careers from MI5 to beauty therapists. 

Students can find the books in the careers section of 

the library.

To celebrate International Women in Engineering Day, 

we took five female students to a special ‘women 

only’ event, at Knorr-Bremse in Wolverton. 

The girls received presentations by women engineers and apprentices, they took part in an array of 

activities and also received a tour of the site. They also received a delicious lunch. It was a great 

opportunity to find out more about the opportunities for women in engineering and for our 

students to be able to feed that back in school.  

Year 12’s visited the UCAS fair at Bedfordshire university in order to meet with a huge number of 

universities and apprenticeship providers. There were seminars and lectures, live music and a real 

festival feel to the whole day. Glorious sunshine topped off the day and students returned to school 

loaded with prospectuses and freebies! Student feedback was very positive and has helped them 

start their research on which universities they may want to make their applications to next term.

We were delighted to meet the potential new year 12’s at induction last week. Mrs Cain gave a talk 

on what other things you can do to make your CV and personal statements stand out, entitled “What 

have you done to make you feel proud?

Mrs Cain will be available on A level results day (16th August) and 

GCSE results day (23rd August) for guidance and advice.

https://www.how2become.com/


World Challenge 2018

A group of 10  6th formers went to South Africa and the Kingdom of eSwatini 

for 2 weeks.  As a group we completed the floor of a new community centre 

(poured concrete by hand), mixed lots of cement using only spades and laid 

3 rows of breeze blocks, 3 door frames and helped calculate where the 

windows would go in the next phase (well done Nathaniel). You can see the 

difference from the before and after photo’s.  We also had the opportunity 

to play games/teach children who were at the Care Point and they were 

happy to teach us some of their very sassy songs which included the boys 

pretending to get married and a dance off between the girls. Many of the 

under 3’s walk on their own over 6km a day to get a meal before they return 

home. The year 13 girls did a great job cooking a variety of things on a barrel 

BBQ.  

When we left the NCP we went straight over the boarder to Kruger National 

Park and saw lots of animals (including 4 of the big 5). The boys cooked 

burgers, risotto and a cooked breakfast over the next few days. The night 

Safari was worth paying the extra £15 and we saw lions so close we could 

have touched them.

The last leg of our trip was back to the Kingdom of eSwatini and the 

Malolotja Nature Reserve to complete a zip wire and a trek of epic 

proportions.   The management were so nice and kept the restaurant open 

so we could watch the England Game on the first night.

The year 12 girls had the hardest time cooking on open fires but they rose to 

the challenge.  The trek went well and included mountain hikes, river 

crossings and sleeping out under the stars. The Radcliffe claim to fame was 

that the group completed the whole trek in the least amount of time which 

included a 24km hike on the last day back to camp!

Julie Palmer and I were thankful for a group of wonderful students who 

flourished in the adverse conditions.  They kept us laughing with their 

humour and crying with their generosity towards those who struggle to find 

food for the day. 

Claire Sexsmith & Julie Palmer





Humanities

This term has been extremely busy for the humanities department, running several 
trips in a very short space of time!

First of all we took 100 students from years 8-10 to the Globe theatre which was both 
incredibly insightful for those studying History and English at GCSE but was a great 
deal of fun, especially when the students got to take part in acting sessions with 
professional Shakespearian actors in the afternoon. 

Next up was the Duxford trip 
where another 100 year 8s were 
selected for their hard work and 
dedication to the subject to 
enjoy a day in the sun watching 
Spitfires perform aerial 
manoeuvres. When on this trip 
we had also run a small 
photography competition and I 
am delighted to say that the 
entrants were so fantastic I could 
not just choose one winner. May 
I say a big congratulations to 
Arna Shelton and Daisy May 
Lugg for their winning 
photographs, which truly 
captured the essence of the 
Imperial war museum. While 
there students were also lucky 
enough to have a talk from a 
survivor of the Blitz, who talked 
them through his experiences of 
the Battle of Britain.



Finally we took 7 students to the Sir Herbert Leon school for the annual Genocide 
memorial day, where students listened to a survivor of the Holocaust speak, they even 
got a private interview with him after the speech to ask questions about his personal 
experiences as Polish refugee on the Kindertransport program. Students also heard 
from award winning BBC correspondent Jon Silverman and Bosnian genocide survivor 
Lejla Damon.

The students in all of these trips conducted themselves with pride and great respect 
and represented the Radcliffe school exceptionally well.

Mr T Baker

Geography

Last week year 10 Geographers completed their local fieldwork trip around Wolverton to 
investigate how quality of life varies across the town. This completes a busy year as the 
6th form have visited Clacton On Sea, Milton Keynes and Birmingham, year 11 completed 
two local fieldtrips and year 11 had the opportunity to work with a consultant from the 
Geographical Association in order to prepare them for their exams. 

Sports News

Greenleys First School Sports Day

On Wednesday 6 June, our Year 9 and Year 10 Sports Leaders 
attended Greenleys First School to help out with their Sports Day.  
We are very proud to have received the following comments from 
Mrs Harrington, the Headteacher:

‘I want to thank you for letting your Radcliffe Sports’ Leaders 
attend our Sport morning yesterday. They were absolutely 
brilliant. We could not have run the event without them 
helping the teams and scoring for us. They were all polite, 
helpful and a credit to your school.’

Well done to everyone involved.



Modern Foreign Languages

Languages Young Leaders

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved their Languages Young Leaders Award 

with Mrs Barr this year. Recently, students went into local primary schools to deliver Languages 

sessions to small groups of year 5 and 6, receiving fantastic feedback from both staff and students. 

Well done!

German: Lily Thomas, Magda Gawlik, Ben Mirfin, Archie Davies, Jessica Mould, Oliver Williams, 

Abigail Barnett

French: Francesca Stratford, Alice Bellamy, Josh Watcham, Tharuja Chandrakumar

Wilkommen in den Zoo!

Mrs Stapley-Jones’ year 7s created a ‘Zoo’ in the classroom to 

learn new animal words and write a short description paragraph. 

They did a wonderful job creating masks of their wild ‘Tiere’, as 

you can see here!



Linguists of the Half Term

Congratulations to the following students, who have shown exceptional progress and 
effort in their Languages lessons:

KS3 French – Kelsey London
KS4 French – Kasia Waller
KS3 German – Mac Fulton
KS4 German – Jessica Mould

German Trip – 4th - 8th June

44 students set off on a week-long adventure to Cologne, Germany in June. We had fabulous 

weather to visit the zoo, chocolate museum (a big hit), sports museum and the world-famous 

cathedral, as well as have a relaxing boat trip down the Rhine river. As always, Phantasialand was a 

popular trip. The students were all impeccably behaved and certainly did the school proud.

Thank you to Mr Partington, Mr Dart, Mr O’Donnell and Mrs Randolph who accompanied Mrs 

Stapley-Jones on the trip.



ICT

Summer Python Challenge

Watch the Doctor Who clip 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ee2If8jSxUo

In the clip there is a need to find the next number in the sequence.

The doctor of course solves the problem explaining that this is the sequence of 
Happy Primes.

Can you use your Python skills to find all the Happy Primes up to 1000 and perhaps 
save the Universe?

If you find yourself bored over the summer, please feel free to save 
the Universe!

19 is Happy, as the process below ends with 1:

12 + 92 = 82
82 + 22 = 68
62 + 82 = 100
12 + 02 + 02 = 1.

Prime numbers are positive integers divisible only by 
themselves and one. ( 2, 3,5, 7, …. )

Happy Primes, of course, are Prime numbers that are also Happy!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ee2If8jSxUo


What the Radcliffe means to me!

How many people can say they have left the Radcliffe twice?

But for me it’s been two very different experiences.

I first left in 1973 a young excited 16 year old off to the world of Libraries.  My
first job found me in Wolverton library, very close to where I lived, which made my mum very happy 
as I could go home for my dinner.

Although not an avid reader, in fact not a reader at all, I soon loved the world of public libraries, the 
variety of people, the services offered not just to help choose books, but the social pastoral role of 
supporting in other ways.  1973 was pre internet, if you had a question or needed to know 
something the Library was the place to go and find it out.

I soon developed my love of reading and my quest for knowledge, something I maintain today.

I spent 10 happy years serving the reading public of Wolverton.

Finding myself looking for work after having my children.  What
could be better than an opportunity at the Radcliffe school when
they “wanted to appoint staff to assist the work of The Radcliffe
school library service”.  A need to be familiar with a computer
was needed but no other qualifications. Remember, in 1992 
computers were few and far between and very different from 
the computers we all love today.

I had the knowledge, the passion and I got the job.  I really never
looked back.  My public library experiences fell into place with the
school library and to this day I like to think of the Library as a public library for the school. We never 
close!  Over the years I have increased the book stock and moved the complete library 3 times.  
When first employed I was based in Orchard Hall, somewhere I remember with very fond memories.

Over the years I have worked with some fabulous people, some have remained lifelong friends and 
some are no longer with us but ever in our memory.
I’ve helped naughty, studious, exciting, difficult students and I will remember them too. I hope I’ve 
made a difference during my time, with my passion for reading and knowledge and as I tell the 
students, that random piece of information may be useful one day, even if it’s in a pub quiz.

So I leave the school for the second time.  The school is moving into a new chapter of it’s biography 
and so am I.  Who would have thought the Radcliffe school would have had such an impact on my 
life. I will remember it fondly as a huge part of my life.

I wish everyone well - past present, and future, both staff
and students

And don’t forget, keep reading it really does make a difference.

Sheila Beales
Librarian





Rock School Performances

We were absolutely blown away by 
the incredible talent and star-struck 
to see so many Radcliffe School 
students on the stage performing on 
a rage of instruments from electric 
and bass guitars, to drums and 
vocals! 

It was a fantastic opportunity to see 
hard work, passion and enthusiasm 
that many of our students put into 
their interests outside of school. 

Congratulations to the superstars 
involved including Ella Coffey, Archie 
Davies, Sam Coffey, Silas Frost, Raph 
Frost, Theo Blakeston, Ted Jakeman. 
Keep rocking! 

Miss K Rooney

On Monday 9th July, Mrs Tumilty and I went to The Craufurd Arms to 
watch the Milton Keynes Rock School performances.



Immersion Day – 19 July 2018





Get Involved – Volunteering

We are delighted that our students have taken part in the Get Involved -
Volunteering (GIV) programme this year.

GIV is a small charity which helps 11-14 year olds discover the fun and 
benefits of volunteering. GIV helped to train a group of 5 sixth form mentors 
who have supported 5 Year 8 students to get involved in structured 
volunteering.  

The GIV programme has helped improve the skills, confidence and motivation of students – as well as 
delivering real benefits to the community. 

Our students learned how 
to work as a team in a 
treasure hunt at Great 
Linford and at the 
Caldecotte project.

The teams then planted some flower pots donated to us by Bunnings – we 
worked together to do the planting and water them every day (even in the 
heatwave!) so that they could be sold to staff to fund our community 
projects.

Our main community project was at Wolverton Community Orchard where we worked with local 
volunteers to repaint the dragon which had been designed and made by Radcliffe students many 
years ago. It was great to rekindle our relationship with the Orchard and give something back to our 
local community. 



And finally we worked with adults with learning difficulties who are the 

residents of the Camphill Community in Willen. 

We worked in the kitchen and in craft workshops to build relationships and 

skills with the residents. 

The programme finished with a celebration in the theatre at Camphill 
where we (and the other schools taking part) gave a presentation to 
parents, teachers, sponsors, local community representatives including the 
guest of honour, the Deputy Mayor of Milton Keynes about all of the

activities in the programme. The afternoon ended with a dance and drama production which 

students had been working on in school with a visiting dance and drama teacher. 

We were so proud of the way our students represented themselves and the school throughout 

the entire programme. Our sixth form mentors were fantastic role models and worked really 

well with our students, students from other schools and community volunteers. Our year 8 

students were enthusiastic about every challenge and showed great resilience and 

commitment to all of the activities. Our thanks go to Debbie Greaves (GIV) for introducing us 

to the programme and of course to Mrs Cameron who accompanied the students on the all of 

the activities.



2017-2018
Academic 

Year 

This year students have had the opportunity to
experiment with a variety of skills each week,
which are held one hour after school every
Wednesdays. The club helps raise their
confidence and build social skills to support
everyday school life. These are planned around
the calendar and we are therefore able to
provide cross curricular links with cultures and
religious festivals as well. By taking part in
activities like arts and crafts, team building,
educational trips, cooking and sports day stalls
students are encouraged to take a more active
role in school. They also bring in their own ideas
and develop their demonstration skills,
delivering sessions at times. While the students
enjoy the club, they select their favourite song
and it is played by the DJ for the day. The group
individuals are assigned to duties and
responsibilities each week

Another successful year for Allsorts Club

The club is self sufficient with students this year having
raised a total of £433.38 through cake and refreshment sales
on sports day. Member then took part in a vote on some of
the funds to put towards a visit to Wicksteed Park . The trip
was to celebrate the hard work from all participants and to
reflect how far they have come in their personal confidence
and ability to work as part of team. We are very proud of
how well they have managed this year and the new
friendships they have made to last during their time as
member of the Radcliffe School community.



The Summer Term is coming to an end and “WOW” have we performed well. Again, 
Cowper House has consistently performed extremely well over the past 7 weeks and I 
would personally like to thank all students for their efforts. In particular I would like to 
congratulate the 103 students selected for our rewards afternoon. Fun was had by all and 
even some staff braved the inflatables. On the 12th July the school held their Annual 
Awards Ceremony and it was a proud moment witnessing 44 our students excel in areas 
across the curriculum. Congratulations to all students who received awards for their hard 
work and effort. A special mention goes out to our “Pride” students for taking part in 
“School of Rock”, we have some serious talent in our house. Congratulations to Ellie Gale 
for winning the “Future Cheer” International Competition held in Bournemouth, we are 
extremely proud of you. Finally, I would like to wish you all well for the summer holidays. 
Take care.  





SUCCESS GROWS IN 
THE GREEN HOUSE



A word from Hayes Head of House, Mr Lee:…and breath! – we have 
made it! Through the hot weather the students have continued in 
their efforts in the classroom and on the field with an exceptional 

sports day where Hayes students excelled themselves in all areas. I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank Miss Thompson for all 
her hard work this year in working with our students ensuring our 

high standards are achieved! Please can I wish you all a long, healthy 
and safe summer ready to start again in September!

What a fantastic year! Hayes house 
have delivered and I wanted to take 

this opportunity to thank you the 
parents, students and staff for all the 
support that our house has received 

this year. The students have truly 
benefitted from all your efforts and it 

has been fully appreciated.

Standing on the stage last week 
watching the sheer number of Hayes 
house students being recognised by 

the staff for their hard work and 
progress in their lessons is a true 
testament to how hard they have 
worked and well they have done!

I look forward to the final assembly 
to see if as a house we have been 

able to improve on last years 
performance as a house and knock 

Cowper house of their pedestal for a 
long time!

Head Boy and Head Girl.
Head boy – Joe Smith, Head Girl  - Katie Thompson

We are very humbled to be taking on the role of Head Boy 
and Head Girl for this coming academic year. We would 

firstly like to show our gratitude to the former Head 
Boy/Girl team for the amazing work and contributions 
they’ve made to the house, which have been reflected 

throughout the past year. We aim to follow in their 
footsteps and continue to further strengthen Hayes House.

Our main goal is to reinforce our House community. 
Whether it be individually or in team spirit, we would like 
to bring our house together by inspiring Hayes students to 
participate in competitions, always try their hardest and 
maintain a positive attitude throughout every aspect of 

their school life. Giving students a positive environment to 
be around, will substantially improve their education and 
personal growth, and will help students flourish and grow 

into themselves. 
Thank you for a great year, let’s make next year better than 

ever!

THANK YOU 
YEAR 



• Theo Woodcock
• Rachel Thomspon
• Nathan Thompson
• Katie Thomspon
• Rasha Riaz
• Polly Owen
• Eashan Leal
• Ethan Kendrick
• Ryan Jeffcoate
• Dylan Gates
• Tommy Craney
• Charlotte Bruce
• Umer Awan
• Cameron Austin

THOSE WITH 100% this year!

• Edward Taylor
• Lawrence Edwards
• Rebecca Bradburn
• Andy Gorski
• Kieran O’Callaghan
• Molly Oliver
• Emma Quinn
• Rida Riaz
• Alister Scott
• Joshua Scott
• Joe Smith
• Connor Oliver
• Megan Boughton
• Heather Fawcett



Cristina 
Savescu

HMT HMR

HPM HNC

HAT

HMN

George 
Marin

HTB HLT HAP

HTO HMP HYH



A word from Lee Head of House, Miss Girt: “ So another academic year has 
flown past and has been yet another busy one! The year 11’s who have now 
left us did a fantastic job of representing themselves and the school through 
the exam period and I look forward to results day in August where they will be 
very successful! The upcoming year 7’s had a brilliant transition period with us
and I am looking forward to them joining the House and adding to the already 
rich cohort of  students we have within LEE. 

May I take this opportunity to thank the form tutors and students in LEE 
House for another amazing year and look forward to 2018/19 where we aim 
to win many trophies and competitions as well as having another year of a 
tight knit family community. Have a wonderful rest over the Summer and 
come back in September refreshed and ready to go!”

Head Team

As your new Head team for September, we are looking forward to 
collaborating with the members of both our House, and the other House 
teams, as we have many new ideas that we would like to put forward to 
make the House system even better than it currently is!
Well done for a fantastic year, we are looking forward to coming back in 
September to welcome the new year 7’s.
Stay safe and have a fabulous Summer! 



Stars of the term

LBR (LGS) LCA LCR LGMLAW LGR

LGS LJB LJR LPLLLBLKD

Pride of LEE

Year 8Year 7 Year 9 Year 10



A word from Head of McConnell House, Mr Partington:

Congratulations to all McConnell 
house students who won awards at 
our school’s Rewards Evening. How 
wonderful it was to see so many 
students being recognized for their 
efforts, and the level of support 
shown from families was also very 
touching.

In addition, I would like to extend 
my congratulations to McConnell 
house’s own Jack Mawson, for 
winning the recent Rad Factor talent 
show. Jack’s magical talents are truly 
awe-inspiring and he has a huge 
future ahead of him!

I cannot believe we are already at the end of this academic year, but what a 
year it has been for McConnell house! Our students have put in an 
incredible amount of effort into their studies this year, and I cannot wait to 
see the achievements that these efforts will bring to you all. No matter 
what the outcome in the end of year house trophy presentations, I am 
proud of the efforts that you have all put in, so thank you. Also, from a 
personal point of view, it was so pleasing to see so many of our students 
giving everything they had towards our house’s effort on sports day. It filled 
myself and Mrs Randolph with a tremendous amount of pride, and some of 
the performances were absolutely outstanding.
I would like to finish by wishing students, parents and staff of the Radcliffe 
School a restful summer, we look forward to seeing you in September!

OUR TEAM FOR 2018/19

Head Boy                   Head Girl

Deputy Head Boy     Deputy Head Girl

If you would like to join our team as a house 
manager for next year, please submit your 
applications to the above students to be in with 
a chance!



STAR OF THE TERM
MRN MCH MCB

MGSMDM

MHL

MMF

MKJMZB

MJPMPDMLC

PRIDE OF McCONNELL


